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President's Gavel
by: Richard Hellenbrecht

I am pleased to sit down
and write the President's Gavel once
again after several years of "semi-
retirement.”" [ would like to thank
my predecessor, Richard Brown,
for his years of service. I truly
believe in the Bellerose community
and I want to see the BCCA
continue to represent and protect
our lovely neighborhood.

In January, we will install
our cfficers and directors for 1999.
Councilman Sheldon Leffler has
agreed to conduct the installation.

Two important questions for

Councilman Leffler, who is
chairman of the Council's Public
Safety Committee, pertain to the
long-promised ambulance station
and to staffing of the 105th Precinct.
A BCCA member just sent me a
flyer that protests the City's
consideration of a proposal by
Northshore Hospital to replace
FDNY ambulances covering our
area. The City has promised to put
the ambulance station at Little Neck
Parkway and Hillside Avenue -
what happened to that promise?
Also, we hear that there will be
sienificant additional staffreductions

at the 105th Precinct This precinct
has the slowest response rate in the
City and is already short by dozens
of officers. Why are we being hit
for more?

The second half of a listing
of BCCA activities on behalf of the
community appears on page 2.

Holiday Awards will be
made at the January meeting. See
page 3 for details.

Finally, the principal of
Martin Van Buren High School
responds to last months letter to the
editor. See page 3.



In Response

The questioner last month asked
what community service programs
that the B.C.C.A. has been involved
in. There are a number of programs
that fall into this category. Here are
a few examples:

Each year we work in coopera-
tion with the local schools, St.
Gregory's and P.S. 133, to provide citi-
zenship awards for outstanding
graduates. In addition we sponsor
an essay contest, focusing on com-
munity improvement and other local
issues. Both of these programs in-
clude a certificate from the organi-
zation and savings bonds - the citi-
zenship winner also receives a beau-
tiful medal at the graduation cer-
emony. Another activity is our an-
nual holiday decoration contest,

which provides a financial reward for

families decorating their properties
during the holiday season. This has
resulted in a significant increase in
beautiful decorations over the past 5
or 6 years. Of course, we also put
out a monthly newsletter, called Ac-
tion News, which discusses commu-
nity-related issues and reaches out
for comments and questions from the
membership. Finally, we conduct
monthly meetings (except during the
summer and February) and invite
speakers on local topics and other
issues of interest. Meetings regularly
feature our local community patrol
officer with an update on criminal
activity in the area.

These activities may sound
simple and may not seem to have a
significant impact, however it is im-
portant to note that this organization
is continually mindful of local prob-
lems and is organized and ready to
act on behalf of the community to re-
spond to City, State or external ele-
ments that can harm the community.
It is also important to note that all of
the members of the board of the

B.C.C.A. are volunteers and no
one serves with any pay whatso-
ever. In addition, nothing can be
accomplished by any one organi-
zation in a vacuum. For that rea-
son we have representatives ac-
tive in a number of organizations
seeking neighborhood improve-
ment. Let me identify a few:

A. Community Board 13 - Two of
our board members are also
members of Community Board
13 and actively involved in
transportation, land-use and
Parks issues. Community
boards are formal entities of
New York city government pro-
viding coordination of city ser-
vices and advocating for neigh-
borhood development. Com-
munity Board 13 comprises the
largest Community Board in the
city and one of the most diverse.

B. Queens Civic Congress - the
Congress is a coalition of 100
civic associations throughout
Queens that seeks to leverage
this combined clout to improve
city services and increase the
investment by the city in neigh-
borhoods throughout Queens to
ensure our long-term viability.
One of our board members is
chairman of the Platform and
Resolutions Committee for the
Congress.

C. 105th Precinct Community
Council - this council meets
monthly with "Top Brass" of
the 105th Precinct to ensure that
manpower is maintained and
adequate coverage of our
neighborhood continues to be a
priority. At the last B.C.C.A.
meeting, the commanding of-
ficer spoke to our members for
almost 45 minutes, thanks to our
active involvement in the coun-
cil. The Deputy Inspector does

not often visit civic associations.

. The Rose House Advisory Board

- the Civic Association is actively
involved in the community advi-
sory board with a residential cen-
ter for mentally ill homeless men
and women at Creedmoor. This
board, initially established to pro-
tect the community from a men's
shelter placed there overnight by
Mayor Koch in the mid-70's, has
resulted in a prototype, humani-
tarian approach to treatment of
mentally ill homeless people and
the committee continues to ad-
vise the center and advocate for
funding, staff and enhanced pro-
grams for its clients.

. Borough President's taskforce

Creedmoor Redevelopment - the
state is in the process of selling-
off several hundred acres of prop-
erty on the former psychiatric
center just west of us. Without
proper controls, this entire area
could fall prey to improper devel-
opment that could over tax our
infrastructure, crowd our streets
and deprive us of the light, air and
green space that we are accus-
tomed to. As a result, the civic
association and several others
forced the governor to abide by
established laws that require a
formal taskforce to monitor any
future development of the area.
We are represented on this com-
mittee. The Queens Civic Con-
gress, of which we are a num-
ber, has prepared and submitted
a master plan for the redevelop-
ment of Creedmoor to the
taskforce and to Empire State
Development, which will pre-
serve and protect the character
of the community and prevent
over development and "Big box"
stores such as Home Depot.

See Page 3
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From Page 2

F. The Bellerose Business District
- the B.C.C.A. is a charter mem-
ber of the Joint Bellerose Busi-
ness District Development Cor-
poration, with its mission to unite
the merchants and building own-
ers on Jamaica Avenue/Jericho
Turnpike in order to improve the
shopping strip and identify and
seek government sources of
funding for improvements to in-
crease business and improve the
area. This year the B.B.D. will
introduce holiday decorations,
welcome signs and directory
brochures. We are currently
seeking a one-half million dollar
federal government grant to in-

stall new lighting reminiscent of
the original lighting of the 1920's
and 30's .

G. Borough President's Task
Forces on Zoning and Illegal
Conversions - in order to main-
tain and strengthen the zoning
resolutions and penalties against
infractions, the B.C.C.A. isrep-
resented and attends all of the
Borough President's meetings of
these two committees.

H. VIN Etching and bike registra-
tion - with the 105th precinct and
St. Gregory's Church - protects
dozens of neighbors’ cars and
bikes from theft.

I. Foughtthe relocation of the sani-

BCCA Board of Directors

tation garage from Alley Pond
Park into Bellerose - an idea
which is back again - and we’ll
fight again.

Van Buren Reacts

Last month we published an
article called "The Times We Live
In" from one of our members.
"Times" mentioned among other
things Martin Van Buren High
School as "one of the worst
schoold to go to." Principal Peter
Goldfien of Van Buren responded
at some length to this article with
statisitics rebutting this statement.
Mr. Goldfien's pride is obvious.
Next month we will publish his
whole letter.

Holiday Award Winners

Our award committee has
selceted the following winners in
the annual competition. Thanks to
all of you for the lovely decorations
and to the committee for the hard
work.

James & Lorie McClain of
247th St., Charles & Alice Santa
Maria of 249th St., John and Lisa
Hardin of253rd St., Daniel & Jane
Salgado and Daniel & Pat Drolet
both of 250th St.

January 1999

President: Vice President:
Richard Hellenbrecht Patricia Pearson
Treasurer: Recording Sec'y:
John Reh
Corresponding Sec'y:
Ann Marie Lyons
Directors (Term Expires Dec.):
Lorraine Anzalone('99) James Delaney ('00)
Sebastian Platania ("99) Neal Beekman ('00)
George Wolf ('99) Ken Lyons ('00)
Robert Gluszak ('99) Vincent C. Kuhner ('00)
Eamees . T T e e e =
BCCA Feedback Form
To the BCCA:

I suggest the following article for Action News, or issue to pursue, or general comment:

I suggest the following newsletter topic:
We encourage you to leave your name and address:

I
I
I
I
I
: I suggest the following speaker topic:
I
I
I
l

action news

Address items to:

Bellerose Commonwealth Civic Association, Inc.

P.O.Box 260225

Bellerose, NY 11426
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(718)343-4676

8 Larry’s

| Model Cleaners

DRY CLEANING DONE ON PREMISES
ALTERATIONS FOR MEN AND WOMEN

247-15 JAMAICA AVENUE
BELLEROSE, NY 11426
LARRY SANTORUVO
CHRIS SANTORUVO

" JO-MAR'S )
TVA/CR
Service Center
(718)347-2515
SINCE 1963

\. 326 Jericho Tpk /
: oral Park, NY 11001
iacross ;om gizz;er

(718)347-7187

a}

MALTA ELECTRIC, INC.
LICENSED

250-18 HILLSIDE AVE.
MICHAEL TABONE

BELLEROSE, NY 11426

OERZEN CHIROPRACTIC
ASSOCIATES

BY APPOINTMENT

TELEPHONE
(516)352-7111
(516)352-7187
(718)746-4737

248-36 JERICHO TURNPIKE
BELLEROSE VILLAGE, NY 11001

& Son, Tnc.
FUNERAL HOME
"Caring for you and your family with compassion.
2000 Hillside Ave. 22439 JamM3ICD AVC.
New Hyde Park, NY  Queens Village, NY
(516)352-3434 (718)465-3210

Camenne Keily. Joseph R. Puliorak.
Manoger * " Manager

f tontial - Ce v ial
(718) 8466766 (516) 747-2344
TAKES$10Off | GIVE TO MECHANIC
REGULAR PRICE FOR DISCOUNT

CityWide\F

Sewer & Drain Service Corp. (&

7 Days - 7 Nights
Large Pipes - Long Runs * Cesspools Pumped
Catch Basins & Parking Lol Dralns Cleaned

of Cleaning Any Clogged Pipes I With coupon. not to ba combined with

OFFICE HOURS
BY APPOINTMENT

LOUIS SHAPIRO, D.D.S.
GENERAL DENTISTRY - ORTHODONTICS

248-12 JERICHO TURNPIKE
VILLAGE OF BELLEROSE
FLORAL PARK, NY 11001

(518)437-4474 (718)347-2122

Data Base Management Company

USPS CERTIFIED
SPECIALISTS IN PERIODICALS & STANDARD MAILINGS
718-347-9047

Jacqueline C. Budds & Florence M. Buckley

d 3 F LTASHOP SERVICES COMEANY

PO Box 200886, Floral Park, N.Y. 11002
The Competitive Mailing Service
&

| 3 other offer. Explres 12/31/39




